DRAFT MINUTES

CARL-SEAL Board/Planning Meeting

Teleconference hosted by CSU Long Beach
4pm, Thursday 9/13/12

Present: Mitchell Brown, Doris Helfer, Khue Duong, Kristen LaBonte, Christina Mayberry

1. Agenda Review

2. Approve Minutes 4/26/12 - Approved

3. Fall Program

Survey:

A survey was sent out to SEAL-S members regarding the fall program. 50-60 people received it and 17 responded.  Information Literacy, Instruction & Reference services topics seemed to gain the most interest. Collection Development received the next largest amount of interest. Scholarly Communication followed with the next level of interest.

Specific topics were regarding models for STEM liaison librarians, data literacy and spatial literacy, sustainable data management plans/data curation, emerging academic technology, and encouraging innovation in libraries.

Preferred program format is to get 2-3 speakers and spend a little more time on discussion. 
We need to get speakers and locations together.  

UCLA Young Library could host, as well as UCSD.  
Topic discussion:

We’ve had data management and scholarly communication as topics all within the past 4 years. UC is doing a system-wide push for open access with faculty, data management is on everyone’s radar as well. Reaching out to constituents with learning objects could be a way to incorporate information literacy/reference into the program. Danielle did a workshop at CARL regarding making video tutorials/screencasts ADA compliant. Katherine O’Clair at CalPoly SLO just released a book, The Busy Librarian’s Guide to Information Literacy in Science and Engineering, ACRL.  Jeanine and Jeffra have both made guides with tutorials. 
The topic we are forming seems to be: How to be more creative and effective and efficient at pushing out information services. Rethinking how we do our business.  Northridge is looking at pruning the collection, and resources that are key to students in their areas are important.  This is a great round-table topic that could be done after lunch. 
To do:

Khue will contact Katherine O’Clair and the CSUN folks will contact Danielle to see if they can speak. We can keep in touch through email.  We will email each other progress with logistics and meet again via phone next Thursday.

Title ideas (we need a catchy title):

Stretching your time and stretching your dollars

4. Officers
Our chair-elect has resigned from her academic position, thus resigning from the group. Khue is willing to serve another year (or half a year) as the President or Co-President. Doris is willing to step up, as is Mitchell but both feel like it’s a great position for a newer librarian.  Calls will be going out this week to identify two SEAL-S members that will be great for the vice-chair position.
5. Announcements

- new librarians at CSUN, UCSB, and UCI
6. Next meeting is next Thursday, 9/20/12 from 4-5 via conference call.  Number to call: (877) 746-4263; Code to get in: 02 83 703#
